
THE BOARD OF REVIEW OF PLUMBING CONTRACTORS 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING 

MARCH 19, 2014 
 
The Board of Review of Plumbing Contractors met in Conference Room H at 757 Carolyn Avenue at 
5:00 p.m. on March 19, 2014. 
 
The following members were present:   

 
Sam Mascari, Vice-Chairman 

Dave O’Carroll 
Eddie Garrard 

Ray Gleich 
Lou Volpe 
Bill Bosaw 

Ron Carver, Acting-Board Secretary 
 
GENERAL BUSINESS 
 
The meeting was officially called to order at 5:08 p.m.  Ray Gleich made a motion to accept the 
minutes of the February 19, 2014 meetings.  Dave O’Carroll seconded. 
MOTION CARRIED  6-0 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
The first Old Business items to come before the Board were the Remedial Action Plans that were 
not submitted by Jac Burley Company and Kyle Morris, Inc.  The Board voted, on a motion by Sam 
Mascari and a second by Lou Volpe, to suspend the license of each contractor until such time that 
the Remedial Action Plans are received.  
MOTION CARRIED  6-0 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
DUE PROCESS HEARINGS 
 
The first complaint on the agenda was filed by E. Scott Shaw/Tompkins Avenue Properties, Inc. 
alleging that Stephen Novotni, violated the City of Columbus Building Code.  Mr. Shaw stated the he 
signed a contract with Mr. Novotni and gave him a check to begin work at 289 E. Tompkins Avenue 
and that Mr. Novotni did not finish the job.  He stated that he tried to reach him on several 
occasions and that Mr. Novotni did not return his calls or emails.  He also explained that Mr. 
Novotni did work for him at another location and did not charge him, but, still did not complete the 
work at 289 E. Tompkins Avenue.   
Mr. Novotni explained to the Board about a personal incident that took place during this time that 
prevented him from completing the job.  After hearing further testimony and evidence presented by 
both parties Sam Mascari made a motion that there was no violation to the City of Columbus Code.  
Dave O’Carroll seconded. 
MOTIONS CARRIED  6-0 
 
APPLICATIONS 
      JOURNEYPERSON    APPROVED 
 
 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business to come before the Board, Dave O’Carroll made a motion to adjourn at 
6:15 p.m.  Bill Bosaw seconded the motion.   
MOTION CARRIED   6-0 
 
 
_____________________________   ________________________________ 
John R. Baumann, Chairman    Jim Richardson, Secretary 


